Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Quest Corporation of America, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, June 6, 2013, Open House, 5:30 p.m. − 7:30 p.m. Presentation: continuous loop throughout the evening.
PLACE: Calvary Temple of Praise, 2020 McCracken Road, Sanford, Florida 32771
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 431807-1-22-01. Project Description: Sanford Amtrak Auto Train Gateway Improvements Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study in Seminole County, Florida.
The PD&E Study investigates the potential to enhance local access and network connectivity around the Amtrak Auto Train facilities in Seminole County, Florida. Transportation improvements include enhanced connectivity, mobility improvements, and accessibility for pedestrians as well as other modes of transportation. The project area is bordered by Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard on the west; First Street on the north; Pecan Avenue on the east; and McCracken Road on the south.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Eileen LaSeur, Public Involvement Coordinator, by phone at (407)883-8257 or by email at Eileen@qcausa.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Eileen LaSeur (see information above.)
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, disability or family status.
Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Eileen LaSeur at the phone number above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.
For more information, you may contact: Mary McGehee, the FDOT Project Manager at (386)943-5603 or e-mail at mary.mcgehee@dot.state.fl.us and/or Greg Moore, DRMP Consultant Project Manager at (407)896-0594, e-mail gmoore@drmp.com.
